Mt. Calvary Village Board
November 4, 2024

Present: Jerry Olig, Joe Abler, Joe Brenner, Mike Petrie, Kay Schmitz, Rick Wagner, Lori
Schrage

Guests: Tony — MCO; Susan Beyer

The November meeting of the Village Board was called to order by President Jerry Olig. The
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The minutes of last month’s meeting were accepted as published with a motion by Mike Petrie
and seconded by Kay Schmitz. MC.

The treasurer’s report was accepted with a motion by Mike Petrie and seconded by Joe Brenner.
MC

Motion by Kay Schmitz, seconded by Mike Petrie to pay the village bills. Motion by Joe
Brenner, second by Rick Wagner to pay the utility bills. Motions carried.

MCO — Tony has contacted Sabel Mechanical for the Clarifier repair. The quote for the project
is $45,700.00. The roof on the Clarifier should also be cleaned and possibly have a vent put in.
Tony will follow on this. Part 1 of the lead service line inventory is completed. The chlorine
line leak at Well #2 is being repaired. RPZ’s have been tested — the valve needs to be replaced at
the Fire Department. Tony will contact Jim Magdanz. There was a low pressure issue — this has
been looked into. A new service line was installed for the new Cristo Rey barn. Sabel
Mechanical will be installing new wear plates for the impellers at Snake pit. The sewer
televising and cleaning should be done soon and it was suggested to clean down by the County
Garage. There was a force main issue (crack in the bottom) by Jim Magdanz. The pumps were
shut off and the break was fixed.

Susan Beyer attended the meeting regarding her septic system. A discussion was held and Joe
Abler will contact Jim Magdanz to have the work done.

Old Business:

Water & Sewer Utility — Rosie Olig has been doing the receipting and all is going well. 34
letters were sent out for unpaid water bills. Five disconnect letters will possibly be sent out. Lori
Schrage will work on transferring the money to the sewer repair fund and reminded Kay Schmitz
and Rosie Olig that a recommendation for next year’s increases will need to be done at the
December meeting.

Witkowski Inspections — There were no permits taken out in October. Mary Merten will e-mail
Brian Witkowski about a couple of projects being done in the Village that need a building
permit.

Streets — Jerry Olig was at Gremmer today and they will be out surveying this month for the
project on Mt. Carmel Street and St. Anthony Street to Fond du Lac Street. Jerry re-measured
the area.



November Compost Schedule — The compost site will be open every Saturday in November.
The last day it will be open for the year will be Saturday, November 30,

Christmas Lights — Install Date/Time — The Christmas decorations and banners will be hung on
Friday, November 15". Everyone will meet at the W WTP at 7:00 a.m.

Storage Shed Clean-Up — Tabled

New Business:

Fall Clean-Up — Joe Abler will contact the County.
Other Business:

Kay Schmitz will post a reminder on the website regarding cleaning leaves and helping out your
neighbor. Kay will also make some updates to the Village website.

Being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by Joe Brenner and seconded by Kay
Schmitz. MC

Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Submitted By: YVian, m\)

Mary Merten, Village Clerk




